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Federal Acquisition Regulation 9.400 

9.308 Contract clauses. 

9.308–1 Testing performed by the con-
tractor. 

(a)(1) The contracting officer shall 
insert the clause at 52.209–3, First Arti-
cle Approval—Contractor Testing, in 
solicitations and contracts when a 
fixed-price contract is contemplated 
and it is intended that the contract re-
quire (i) first article approval and (ii) 
that the contractor be required to con-
duct the first article testing. 

(2) If it is intended that the con-
tractor be required to produce the first 
article and the production quantity at 
the same facility, the contracting offi-
cer shall use the clause with its Alter-
nate I. 

(3) If it is necessary to authorize the 
contractor to purchase material or to 
commence production before first arti-
cle approval, the contracting officer 
shall use the clause with its Alternate 
II. 

(b)(1) The contracting officer shall 
insert a clause substantially the same 
as the clause at 52.209–3, First Article 
Approval—Contractor Testing, in so-
licitations and contracts when a cost- 
reimbursement contract is con-
templated and it is intended that the 
contract require (i) first article ap-
proval and (ii) that the contractor be 
required to conduct the first article 
test. 

(2) If it is intended that the con-
tractor be required to produce the first 
article and the production quantity at 
the same facility, the contracting offi-
cer shall use a clause substantially the 
same as the clause at 52.209–3, First Ar-
ticle Approval—Contractor Testing, 
with its Alternate I. 

(3) If it is necessary to authorize the 
contractor to purchase material or to 
commence production before first arti-
cle approval, the contracting officer 
shall use a clause substantially the 
same as the clause at 52.209–3, First Ar-
ticle Approval—Contractor Testing, 
with its Alternate II. 

9.308–2 Testing performed by the Gov-
ernment. 

(a)(1) The contracting officer shall 
insert the clause at 52.209–4, First Arti-
cle Approval—Government Testing, in 
solicitations and contracts when a 

fixed-price contract is contemplated 
and it is intended that the contract re-
quire first article approval and that 
the Government will be responsible for 
conducting the first article test. 

(2) If it is intended that the con-
tractor be required to produce the first 
article and the production quantity at 
the same facility, the contracting offi-
cer shall use the basic clause with its 
Alternate I. 

(3) If it is necessary to authorize the 
contractor to purchase material or to 
commence production before first arti-
cle approval, the contracting officer 
shall use the basic clause with its Al-
ternate II. 

(b)(1) The contracting officer shall 
insert a clause substantially the same 
as the clause at 52.209–4, First Article 
Approval—Government Testing, in so-
licitations and contracts when a cost- 
reimbursement contract is con-
templated and it is intended that the 
contract require first article approval 
and that the Government be respon-
sible for conducting the first article 
test. 

(2) If it is intended that the con-
tractor be required to produce the first 
article and the production quantity at 
the same facility, the contracting offi-
cer shall use a clause substantially the 
same as the clause at 52.209–4, First Ar-
ticle Approval—Government Testing, 
with its Alternate I. 

(3) If it is necessary to authorize the 
contractor to purchase material or to 
commence production before first arti-
cle approval, the contracting officer 
shall use a clause substantially the 
same as the clause at 52.209–4, First Ar-
ticle Approval—Government Testing, 
with its Alternate II. 

Subpart 9.4—Debarment, 
Suspension, and Ineligibility 

9.400 Scope of subpart. 

(a) This subpart— 
(1) Prescribes policies and procedures 

governing the debarment and suspen-
sion of contractors by agencies for the 
causes given in 9.406–2 and 9.407–2; 

(2) Provides for the listing of contrac-
tors debarred, suspended, proposed for 
debarment, and declared ineligible (see 
the definition of ineligible in 2.101); and 
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